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Issue  27 December 2015                  Editors: Admin Staff

Campbell County Fire Department 

Newsletter 

May the Christmas brings: 

Joy in your heaRt; 

Smiles at your doorstep; 

And love and togetherness of friends 

And family in your home! 

 

MERRY CHIRSTMAS! 
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 From the Chief   

November 30, 2015 

On November 10, 2015 I was given the privilege to serve as the Fire Chief of Campbell County Fire 

Department by The Joint Powers Fire Board.   I am honored to serve as your Fire Chief.  We all owe a 

debt of gratitude to Ron Smith for filing the role of Interim Fire Chief during a very difficult time.  My 

goal is reestablish trust and open communication’s to return our organization to its rightful place as the 

premier fire department in Wyoming.  This can only be accomplished with the help of each and every 

member.  We can only achieve greatness together. 

In order to accomplish this, I vow to devote 150% of my efforts to the members of the entire Organiza-

tion.  In order to accomplish this, we all must remember that we all have a sworn duty to protect the 

lives and property of the citizens of Campbell County and wherever we are called to perform our duties 

as firefighters of the Campbell County Fire Department.  We all must do so by combining our 

knowledge, skills and abilities. As individuals we can only accomplish a small part of this mission.  As 

a dedicated, well trained, team we can accomplish so much more.  In order to do this, our priorities 

must all be the same. 

First and foremost, the safety and well-being of our Department members is paramount.  As chief  

officers, company officers and firefighters, you must remember your priorities: 

 Concern and care for your fellow firefighters and officers  

 Concern and care for your apparatus and equipment 

 Concern and care for the property and citizens we are sworn to protect 

 Concern and care for your firehouses 

As we move forward, it is imperative to not ride on our laurels and past accomplishments that we are 

known for, but continue to build on our foundation of professionalism and pride.  We also must  

continue to strive to improve our skills and training as firefighters and to improve as respected citizens 

within our community.  In addition to adhering to Departmental policies and SOP’s I would like to  

emphasize the following points: 

Be proud of being a CCFD firefighter 

Stay on top of your game – learn and teach others successes as well as your mistakes.  We will all 

make them 

Continue your training throughout your career with the Campbell County Fire Department.  You 

owe it to yourself, your fellow firefighters and to your families to be safe and return from  

      every alarm the same way you left the station 

Maintain personal pride; be physically and mentally fit.  It is your responsibility to yourself and 

your co-workers 

Maintain professionalism at all times.  The community knows who you are and what you  

represent. They extend a trust to us the only those in our profession enjoy.  Do not violate this trust 

at any time.  Regaining this trust may take years to reestablish or may never be recovered. 

Display company pride.  Come to trainings and alarms prepared to perform! 

Teamwork is the core of the Fire Service and we are no exception.  When we all work together, we 

can make positive differences, no matter the situation. 

Collaboration will be a key to our success.  It is important to remember that you may not win  

every battle; however you will never lose your voice.  Be prepared to be part of the solution. 
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 From the Chief  Continued 

My ultimate goal is to have each and every one of you return home safely to your families and 

loved ones.  Safety will never be compromised.  NO EXCEPTIONS! 

For those of you that aspire to become officers and leaders with this organization – remember that your 

reputation precedes you.  A promotion or appointment to a higher rank or position of greater importance 

does not automatically come with respect.  Respect is earned and may be impossible to regain if lost.  In 

some ways each of us are leaders so better yourself each day and you will better suited to assume  

leadership roles when the opportunity arises.  Whether you consider yourself a leader or not, never think 

any incident is routine.  COMPLACENCY WILL KILL US!!! 

If you do not wish to advance yourself through the ranks; know the pride, professionalism and 

knowledge of your specific job are attributes to be very proud of.  Each and every one of you can and 

will make contributions that will make a difference.  Share your knowledge and experience with others 

to make our organization great. 

None of us can take full credit for our success as firefighters.  Most of the credit that have passed 

through the ranks before us, regardless of rank, who strove to set good examples for the men and  

women they worked with.  This is a tradition we must pass on to those we work with and make sure we 

lay the foundation for them to do the same. 

We must never forget those who have made the supreme sacrifice.  Unfortunately we have experienced 

a tragic event in our past.  To honor all these brave men and women, we must make a commitment to 

learning our craft and strive to never let it happen again.  We must also make a commitment to each  

other to place safety in the forefront and train, learn and perform to the best of our abilities to protect the 

citizens we are sworn to protect and those we serve with.  

It is our duty to become more professional, to learn, to teach, to train and to keep each other safe.  

Your contribution to education, training and safety will inspire our profession greatly.  As a result of our 

endeavors in these areas, the improvements in performance will ultimately save more live and property, 

while reducing our risks and the risk to those who follow in our footsteps for many years to come.  We 

have a responsibility to leave our profession better than we found it. 

At the end of each of every day; WE ALL GO HOME!  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Bill Shank 

Fire Chief 

Campbell County Fire Department 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
Wellness 

2 3 
County-

wide 

4 5 

6 

 

7 

Hazmat 

8 
Chief’s 

Meeting 

9 
Board 

Meeting 

10 
County-

wide  

 

11 

 

12 

 

13 14 15 Cap-

tain’s 

Meeting 

 

16 
 

17 
Business 

Meeting 

18 

 

19 

 

20 21 
Cadet 

Meeting 

22 
 

23 24 
Christmas 

Eve 

25 
Christmas 

Day 

26 

 

27 28 
Cadre 

Meeting 

29 30 31 
New Year’s 

Eve 

  

       

December 2015 

Jacob Millard  12/1 
Travis Starks  12/3 
Carl Black  12/4 
Bub Lara  12/6 
Mike Thomas  12/11 
Tomas Lubnau  12/12 
Larry Haselwood 12/13 
Jason Hahn  12/15 
Chris Zimmerman 12/16 
Mark Renner  12/17 
Rob Dickey  12/18 
Joey Leegaard  12/19 
Tomas Williams 12/19 
Robert Tarver  12/21 
Eric Saunders  12/26 

De ce mbe r  2015  

B i r t hd ays !  
THE DEADLINE 

FOR  

JANUARY’S 

NEWSLETTER  

ARTICLES IS: 

 

December 28, 2015 

@ 5:00p.m. 

dcrippen@ccfire.us 

De ce mbe r  2015  

A n n i ve rsa r i e s !  

QUOTE OF THE MONTH: 

Brain Murphy 12/19 21 Years 

Richard Edwards 12/29 19 Years 

Doug Rigsby 12/13 13 Years 

Dalton Portwine 12/20 5 Years 

Burton Hayden 12/14 4 Years 

A hero is someone who has given 

his or her life to something bigger 

than oneself. -Joseph Campbell  
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LINE OF DUTY DEATHS: 

Location                  Name     Age                      Cause of death      

Palo Pinto, TX  FF Larry Oôneil    58  Unknown 
 
Keasby, NJ  Dep. Chief Thomas Kolarick  59  Unknown 

 

 

2015 Year to date:  72 

HISTORY: 

 

News Record May 17, 1951 

Foreign Substance in Fire Hydrant Hinder Fire Department 

The Gillette voluntary fire department experienced a very definite handicap in fighting the Jas-

per home last Friday afternoon, reports Grant Brezina, city manager. 

Stones, sticks an other substances have been put in the fire hydrant, which plugged the fire 

nozzle,  and was necessary to detach the nozzle and clean it out before water could be put on 

the fire. 

The city police are convinced that children are playing with the hydrants, removing the caps, 

and putting these foreign substances in the hydrants. Other hydrants have been inspected, Mr. 

Brezina said, and the same condition has been found. 

All Hydrants are inspected periodically, he said, but they cannot be inspected every week. He 

asked the aid of the parents to advise their children not to play with fire hydrants. 

It has been rumored Mr. Brezina said, that the city was short of water at the time of the Jasper 

fire, but that was not the case. The nozzle of the hose was simply plugged up, but after it was 

taken off and cleaned there was plenty of pressure. Stones nearly an inch in diameter, small 

sticks an inch and a half long and other foreign substances was found in the nozzle. 
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 Spotlight: Chief  Bill Shank  

Where were you from? I was born in  

Topeka, KS and raised on the “south side” 

of the Denver Metro area in what is now 

Centennial, CO.  We moved to Brussels,  

Belgium and then to Brantford, Ontario, 

Canada.  Cindi and I have spent most of our 

adult lives in Durango, Colorado so we are 

reformed “Greenies”. 

 

What secondary school did you attend?   

After moving to Belgium, I attended the  

International School of Brussels where I 

played American football, baseball and 

 rugby.  I lettered in football all three years 

but at that time football was the only sport I 

was involved in that was eligible for a varsity letter.  I also played baseball and was selected to the 

“All-star team “both seasons and won the batting championship one of those seasons. 

 

We moved to Brantford, Ontario, Canada where I completed my secondary education at Brantford 

Collegiate Institute where I played Canadian football and rugby in high school. I also played Junior A 

baseball for the Brantford Braves for two seasons. 

Do you have any post-secondary education? I carried a paramedic certificate from Colorado until  

December 2014 where I graduated as the class valedictorian.  I also have an Associate Degree in 

Fire Science Technology from Red Rocks Community College, a Bachelor Degree in Fire Science  

Administration from Waldorf College where I graduated Suma Cum Lada, and have four classes  

remaining for my Master Degree in Organizational Leadership.  I have also completed the Executive 

Fire Officer Program at the National Fire Academy. 

 

I have also taught EMS, fire science and hazardous materials at the community college level as well 

as served as the Assistant Director of a now defunct paramedic program.  Additionally I had the  

privilege of presenting classes on leadership, live fire instruction and safety at conferences in Colo-

rado, New Mexico and Wyoming. 

 

When and why did you move to Gillette?  My family and I moved to Wyoming in June of 2103 when I 

accepted the Division Chiefs position in Wright while facing the possibility of being laid off from my 

position with Los Pinos Fire District. 

What has kept you located in Gillette?  The position has kept us in the area and now that I have the 

privilege of serving as your Fire Chief, we plan on being here for years to come. 
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 Spotlight: Chief  Bill Shank Continued 

Before becoming a firefighter, what were some of your other jobs? I worked a number of jobs before   

becoming a firefighter such as a ski patroller, a medic for a county hospital based ambulance service, a 

mill-man in a rubber factory as well as a light duty mechanic at a “full service” gas station. 

Why and when did you decide to become a career firefighter I had served as a volunteer firefighter and 

worked for the county ambulance service for a couple of years when my interest began to increase and I 

found that I had an aptitude for the profession.  My true inspiration was my wife Cindi who never let me 

give up on myself and has tirelessly been there proofreading applications and updating resumes.   She 

also accompanied me on the numerous trips to various locations to participate in testing and interviews 

providing unconditional support.  A far as a single person being my inspiration, I had a number of people 

I worked and volunteered with that encouraged me to pursue it as a career. 

How long have you worked for CCFD?  I have been with CCFD since June 1st of 2013.   I have been in the 

fire service since April 4, 1978 when I became a member of the Hermosa Cliff VFD.  I have worked for 

and volunteered for a number of other organizations throughout my career. 

Do you have a significant other and or children? My wife Cindi and I have been married for 33 years and 

have two children, Sarah and Cody.  Cindi has been a dispatcher as well as a communications Captain 

for Rock Flats Fire Department where she worked with the Department of Energy to develop a number of 

dispatch protocols that are still in use today at a number of DOE facilities that still have free standing 

fire departments on their sites.  She has also been a Fire Chief for the Golden Gate Volunteer FD so she 

made chief long before me.  She is currently the Senior Disaster Program Manager for Wyoming for the 

American Red Cross. 

Our daughter Sarah is married to her husband Jordan and lives in McPherson, Kansas where he works 

for Johns-Manville and she is attending nursing school at Hutchinson Community College. 

Our son Cody lives in Farmington, New Mexico with his Fiancée Bre.  Cody is currently the lead of the gun 

department at Sportsman’s Warehouse and is planning a career in law enforcement.   Bre is working at 

Dick’s Sporting Goods and cares for her father who is a paraplegic. 

My favorite: 

Tool- Halligan Tool 

Sports Team- Colorado Avalanche 

Food- Meat and potatoes 

Beverage- An Arnold Palmer 

Movie- Young Frankenstein  

Color-Red 
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 Spotlight: Wayce Waller  

Where are you from? I was born in New 

Mexico, I lived there till I was 16. I then 

moved to Utah for 6 years. 

 

Which secondary (high) school did you 

attend? Carbon High School; FFA  

 

When and why did you move to Gillette? 

I Moved to Gillette In March of 2015. 

 

What has kept you located in Gillette? 
Before becoming a firefighter, what were 

some of your other jobs? 

 

I worked for the BLM and the state of Utah as a wildland firefighter. 

During that time until I was hired with CCFD I also worked for golden west witch is a mine chemical com-

pany based in Utah. 

 

Why and when did you decide to become a career firefighter? I have always wanted to be a career  

firefighter. My grandfather always inspired me to follow my dream, he also told me if I did what I loved I 

would never work a day in my life. 

 

How long have you worked for CCFD? I was a volunteer  with a depar tment in Utah for  3 years. I was 

a volunteer with Campbell Co. for 2 years. 

Favorite… 

Tool? Chain Saw 

Sports team? Arizona Coyotes 

Food? Mexican food 

Movie? Wolf of Wall Street 

Color? Purple 
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 Ice Rescue 

Many thanks to Dan Smith and the crew in helping in the ice rescue response to help save Miley a 

7 year old Labrador. 

Good work  gentlemen! 

Pictures by: Mike Ratcliff 
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Pub-Ed 

Dan Smith was contacted by Ms. McCarty's class at Paintbrush Elementary to come in and allow her 
students to show their thanks for the rescue of Miley the dog. The students made posters and  
individual letters to me thanking me for the actions that were taken. Dan Smith was then asked to  
provide a little pub ed regarding playing on the ice and the dangers of it etc...  He thanked them and 
explained that his actions could not have been possible without the assistance of everyone else helping 
on the scene.  
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 Congratulations Captain Kate Eischeid Engine 26 

George White built the handrails for Eng 26.  Rod and Larry, along with the shop crew did the installation.  It is ex-
tremely sturdy and will serve its purpose well.  The scroll-work that George did is simply amazing! 
 
Eng 26 will be ready for use after a bit more polishing and cleaning. 
 

Rod and Larry align marks for 

drilling 

Larry drills a hole to bolt 

hand rail pieces together 

 

Pictures by Bob Ernst 
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Engine 26 Con’t 

Rod inserts bolt while Larry 

aligns the pieces 

The hand rails installed atop 

the hose bed sides 

Scroll-work that George White did 

while constructing the hand rails 
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Control Burn 

Controlled burn on LVB Road on 11/29 

Pictures by Alyssa Thar 
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Ice Rescue Training 

Pictures By Chief Ratcliff 

On November 25th members of B Crew conducted 

our annual ice rescue technician refresher training 

at the Fishing Lake. The crew was able to take  

advantage of poor ice conditions to simulate  

realistic ice rescue scenarios. Ice rescue equipment 

is stored at St.3, St.2, St.9 and St.1.This equipment 

was purchased through Regional Response Team 1 

and is administered through the Wyoming Office of 

Homeland Security.  Firefighters need to be certified 

through the full training program conducted by Capt. 

Borgialli and FFT Thomas, then recertified every 

year. A full class is being offered on December 19th , 

0800 hours at St.1. Ice rescue is high risk low  

frequency event, as a department we need to train 

and prepare for these events.  
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RECIPE OF THE 

Mini Ham and Cheese Quinoa Cups 

Ingredients 

¶ 2 cups cooked quinoa (about 3/4 cup uncooked) 

¶ 2 eggs 

¶ 2 egg whites 

¶ 1 cup zucchini, shredded 

¶ 1 cup shredded sharp cheddar cheese 

¶ 1/2 cup diced ham 

¶ 1/4 cup parsley, chopped 

¶ 2 Tablespoons parmesan cheese 

¶ 2 green onions, sliced 

salt & pepper  

1 Directions 

1. Preheat oven to 350 degrees. Combine all ingredients in a large bowl and mix to combine. Liberally spray a mini muffin 

tin with non-stick spray and spoon mixture to the top of each cup. Bake for 15-20 minutes, or until the edges of the cups are 

golden brown. Let cool for at least 5 minutes before removing from the mini muffin tin. 

2. To freeze: Place baked cups on a baking sheet then freeze until solid and transfer to a freezer bag. Microwave for 20-40 

seconds depending on how many you're reheating. 

3. For regular-sized muffin tins: Bake for 25-30 minutes (Note: I have not tried this myself, although several readers have 

left comments saying this works!) 

MAKES 28 MINI CUPS 
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Tailboard Talk 

Health and Wellness Tailboard Talk  
CCFD Wellness Committee  

Going Longer and Harder on the Fire Ground 

òStandby for Structure fire. CCFD Battalion 1 Respond to a structure fire at 123, Anywhere 

RD for a house fire, flames showing from the roof, all occupants have evacuated.ó As you slide 

down the pole to the gear room and don your PPE to make it to the engine, your adrenaline kicks 

in and your heart starts pumping faster than the pump on the engine supplying you water. You get 

in throw your air pack on, get your mask ready, and hear from Command it’s a working fire. Your 

body is in machine mode as you grab your tool and hose line and prepare to fight fire. 

By the time you have started spraying water on the structure most of us are starting to 

sweat before we exit the engine. Meanwhile, we still have around 30 min of hardcore firefighting 

ahead of us. Pulling and dragging hose, carrying a tool, crawling/ climbing over debris your body is 

wearing down but you can’t feel it due to your adrenaline. Time to exit as your partners air getting 

low. Now your shirt and pants are drenched with sweat. After you come out, it’s time to “rehab” 

with EMS and grab a water.  

Hydration is the key to lasting longer on any scene whether it’s a fire, rescue, or simply any 

call where you may have your PPE on traffic control on a hot day. Water in the body helps break-

down the nutrients we get from the food we eat. Along with breathing, it flushes waste out of the 

body. Water helps lubricate joints, like oil on moving parts. As we climb a ladder to vent the roof of 

our fire, our joints are needing everything they can to function properly. Another crucial function of 

water, is that it helps regulate the temperature or sweating. This is important in any situation fire 

or not, but when exposed to extreme temps it keeps you cool so you can successfully perform 

your duties.  

 We have all heard “drink water not pop”… “drink 8 glasses a day”…”or Gatorade instead of 

water” yadda yadda yadda. The body needs an average of ½ gallon of FLUID every day. More or 

less depending on temps that day, activity involvement, and numerous others. Not only water 

counts! Other fluids do count for this, they just may need to be supplemented. Take coffee for ex-

ample, it is a diuretic, causing the body to urinate more frequently. That means you must drink 

more water to make up for the coffee and that amount you just let out. Sodas are tasty, but we all 

know the sugars and caffeine cause great stress on your body.  

You can also eat fruits and are high in water and also some vegetables; which benefit the body in 

many ways, providing vitamins and nutrients that you need every day to prevent health issues lat-

er on in life. Certainly water is the best, but there are many sports drinks etc. that taste great but 

need to be cut in half with water. 

 So remember you can be as fast or as stronger than anyone but without the proper hydra-

tion you will only be letting your team or your crew down. There is no substitute to the natural ben-

efits of WATER. Stay safe out there! 
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Dave Ramsey’s Financial Peace University 

Sponsored by  

Campbell County Fire Department Wellness 

Committee 

Are you interested in attending Dave Ramsey’s Financial Peace University (FPU)? FPU covers a wide 

range of financial topics that include; debt, retirement, budgeting, savings, investing, insurance, and 

purchasing.  This 9 week course will be offered Monday evenings beginning January 11, 2016 from 7

-8:30 p.m. in the Community Room at Station 1.  Each session will last approximately 1 ½ hours (no 

longer than 2 hours). The following dates are when class will be held: 

   January 11, 2016  February 15, 2016 

   January 18, 2016  February 22, 2016 

   January 25, 2016  February 29, 2016 

   February 1, 2016  March 7, 2016 

   February 8, 2016 

The Wellness Committee will cover the cost of materials but you must attend at least 6 sessions or 

you will be required to return the materials. 

You and your spouse/significant other are encouraged to attend as a team. Individuals are also en-

couraged to attend, this course has something for everyone regardless of where you are in your finan-

cial journey.   Class size is limited.  You can register by contacting Ryan Fox at rfox@ccfire.us or at 

307-689-2616. 

To learn more about Financial Peace University, visit www.daveramsey.com 

òThe average family sees an $8,000 financial turnaround in the first 90 days by paying 

off $5,300 in debt and saving $2,700.ó Dave Ramsey 

 

Financial Peace University  

mailto:rfox@ccfire.us
http://www.daveramsey.com
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Fund Raising Update 

Wow! The thermometer 

is rising. So far we have 

raised $51,933.85 

We are still looking for sponsors!  

Did you know if you have a donation of 

$250 or more,  your name will be on a 

plaque right beside the statue? What a 

great opportunity to make your mark on the 

department for years to come! 

We have sold 210 T-shirts so far.  Come by Station one 

and get yours $20/each 

Our pull-over sweatshirts are in. Please come by sta-

tion one and get yours! 

Our cookbook has been submitted and 

should  be here the beginning of December! 

You can pre-order your cookbooks at anytime 

with the admin staff they will be on sale for 

$15.00. 
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Congratulations Bryan and 

Ashlie Borgialli on their 

new addition:   

Briggs David Borgialli  

Born 11/13/15 at 2222 

7 lbs. 3oz. 19.5 inches 

long. 

Around Town 

New baby! 

Battalion 1 Christmas party pot luck style at the training 

center on December 17th at 1900. Last names A-L 

please bring a desert and last names M--Z bring a side 

dish please. Please bring a small unwrapped gift to be 

donated to the ABATE Toys For Tots program. RSVP to 

Jerrica by Dec 6th.  

Battalion One Christmas Party 

Station 11 wanted to reach out to each of you and 

let you know that they have three local National 

Guard families that they’re planning on adopting 

again this year, similar to what they did last year. 

They plan on buying presents and taking a meal to 

each of the families for Christmas . If interested in 

helping please contact Lee Boyd. 689-6031 

 

Adopt a Family 
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Kids Page 

Does anyone use the kids page? Your thoughts on keeping it in? dcrippen@ccfire.us 


